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   The League of Women Voters of the Huntington Area
                         Helen Gibbins, President             

 Ann Speer, Treasurer

6128 Gideon Road                                  706 Ridgewood Rd.    

Huntington, WV  25705                         Huntington, WV  25701

                                                   304-736-3287                                           304-525-2244

                                                                 LWVWV website: www: LWVWV.ORG

                                                                       LWVUS website: www.LWV.ORG

                                                                 January 2011 Bulletin - Patricia Keller, Editor
The LWV is a nonpartisan organization that encourages the informed and active participation of citizens in government and influences public policy through education and advocacy.  Membership in the League is open to women and men of voting age.  Annual dues, not tax deductible, are $40 individual, $55 for two in one household and $24 for students.  To join, send your check to:  Ann Spear, Treasure, 706 Ridgewood Road, Huntington, WV  25701.  Check is to be made out to the League of Women Voters of the Huntington Area.      

JANUARY 17 MEETING

   The League will meet at noon at the Ponderosa Restaurant, Rte 60 E. We will discuss the upcoming WV legislative session, and how we can be involved. Susan Hubbard will also present information on how to prevent Medicare fraud. 

   The three issues targeted by the state League are: 

· The LWVWV supports legislative action to assure adequate funding to implement the Supreme Court of Appeals Public Financing Pilot Project.
· The LWVWV supports the regulation of horizontal/Marcellus Shale drilling for natural gas in order to protect the nearby residents and the environment (water, air, and land.)  

· The LWVWV supports legislative action that will implement the Affordable Health Care Act of 2010 in West Virginia.

   Other issues may come up during the session.

   Start the New Year by enjoying lunch with League members.

RECENT ACTION TAKEN

National – Emails supporting the DREAM Act and the START Treaty; opposing the repeal of the federal Affordable Care Act (health care)

National – Urged Senators to reform their rules to ensure openness, accountability, decision-making capability, and effective performance. Also sent a letter with coalition partners urging its members to make transparency and accountability, a priority and end needless obstruction by filibuster that threatens the vibrancy of our democracy.   Urged Speaker Boehner to preserve or strengthen House ethics rules and standards of conduct. 

State – Emails supporting the interim committee’s issuing a draft bill to regulate horizontal drilling for gas in Marcellus Shale deposits.

REPLACEMENT FOR JUDGE DAN O’HANLON

   A state judicial nominating committee is taking nominations. Former Judge John Cummings is serving as senior status judge to help with the docket. Judge O'Hanlon's position is the first appointment under the new statute that created the Judicial Vacancy Advisory Commission to review applicants and make recommendations to the governor. The commission was appointed to serve statewide for all judicial vacancies.   The application and deadlines are listed on Governor Tomblin's web site.   


AFFORDABLE HEALTH CARE ACT AND SMALL-BUSINESSES (Information from Charleston Gazette, January 5, 2011)

   Under the federal Patient Protection and Affordable Health Care Act, small businesses are eligible for tax credits and insurance from insurance exchanges for their employees. If you know someone who runs a small business, let him/her know about the benefits of this program. The West Virginian legislature will be working on setting guidelines for insurance exchanges in the 2011 session.

   According to the Gazette article, “Small businesses are the main employers of the uninsured in West Virginia -- about 271,000 people…..About 41 percent of state businesses with 10 or fewer employees offer insurance, according to a 2005 Workforce West Virginia study.”

   For more information go to West Virginians for Affordable Health Care, www.wvahc.org. Perry Bryant is the executive director.

2011 Women’s Day at the Legislature – jANUARY 25
   This year's event will offer a variety of workshops and a legislative reception. It will take place at the Embassy Suites and 26th at the Culture Center in Charleston. For more information contact West Virginia Women’s Commission, State Capitol Complex, Building 6 Room 850, Charleston, WV 25305; Phone: 304.558.0070; Fax: 304-558-5167; dhhrwvwc@wv.gov and http://www.wvdhhr.org/wvwc/
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CALENDAR

January 12 – WV Legislative session begins

January 17 – League of Women Voters meeting. Ponderosa Restaurant

January 24 – League of Women Voters board meeting

January 25 – Women’s Day at the Legislature

Directory of Public officials
   The Herald-Dispatch provides us space on its website for listing public officials. You may access the list by going to the Herald-Dispatch.com. Select “News”. Select “Communities”. 

OUR MEMBERS OF CONGRESS

   Sen. John Rockefeller IV, 531 Hart Senate Office Building, Washington, DC 20510; 202-224-6472; email - rockefeller.senate.gov/contact/email.cfm
   Sen. Joe Manchin III, 311 HART SENATE OFFICE BUILDING, WASHINGTON DC, 20510; Phone: 202-224-3954; email - http://manchin.senate.gov/contact_form.cfm         

   Congressman Nick Rahall II, 2307 Rayburn House Office, Washington, DC 20515; 202-225-3452;  Email – www.rahall.house.gov. Huntington Office – 845 Fifth Ave., Room 152, 304-522-6425.                              



OUR MEMBERS IN THE WV LEGISLATURE 

   Sen. Evan Jenkins (D), 306 Holswade Dr., Huntington, 25701; 523-1365 (h); Capitol 304-357-7956, Room 216W; ejenkins@mail.wvnet.edu

   Sen. Robert "Bob" Plymale (D) PO 543, Ceredo 25507; 696-7098(w); Capitol 304-357-7937, Room 417M; plybob@aol.com
15th Delegate District - Cabell and part of Lincoln

  Kevin Craig (D) 39 Chestnut Dr., Huntington 25705; Capitol - 304-340-3350; Room 218 E; kcraig1@mail.wvnet.edu

  Carol Miller - (R) 1316 12th St., Huntington,25701; Capitol - 304-340-3176; Office - 4R; carolmil@mail.wvnet.edu

   Jim Morgan  (D) Capitol - 304 - 340-3192; Office - 213E; delegatejim@aol.com; 523-6120 (w) 

16th Delegate District - Cabell and part of Wayne

   Doug Reynolds  (D) 703 Fifth Ave., Huntington, 25701; 522-9200 (w); Capitol - 304-340-3199; delegatedoug@yahoo.com; 

   Kelli Sobonya (R) 736-0211 (w); PO Box 367, Barboursville, 25504; Capitol - 304-340-3175; Room 4R; ksobonya@mail.wvnet.edu
  Stephens, Dale (D) PO Box 9006, Huntington  25704; 525-5449;  Capitol 304 - 340-3395; Room 221E;delegatestephens@comcast.net
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